

Summer Term Newsletter

Number 385 - 2nd July 2021



Dear Parents/Carers

We have had a very busy few weeks here at school. The next few weeks will be extremely busy as we prepare for the end of one academic year and the beginning of another.

Family Schools Partnership Award

On Wednesday this week we were delighted to hear that St Margaret Clitherow School has been granted the FSPA Award. Mrs Kerai has worked tirelessly on this for the past year and we are happy to see that all of her hard work has been rewarded. A big thank you to Mrs Kerai. Thank you also to all of the parents who took the time to fill in the questionnaires. A huge thank you also goes to the Friends of St Margaret's for all their contribution. We know that it is when parents and school work together that the best outcome for all our children will be achieved. We are hopeful that when restrictions have eased, we will be able to work even more closely with parents and plan exciting events.

Mass for St Peter and St Paul

On Tuesday we were fortunate to have Fr Albert celebrate mass with us for the feast day of St Peter and St Paul in the school hall. It was lovely to have Fr Albert back again in school with us. The children in Year 3 and Year 6 joined Fr Albert in the hall and the other classes joined in virtually via Zoom. Fr Albert also visited all the classes and spoke to the children. Thank you to Fr Albert and to Mrs Terry for organising the mass. The children's behaviour was impeccable.

Bag to School Clothing Donation

We had a wonderful response to our Bag to School appeal. Lots of people took the opportunity to sort through their wardrobes and we were delighted with the number of bags received. The bags have now been collected and we have received £114 to go towards resources for the school.

Sports' Day

Next week we will have our sports' days. On Tuesday Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 will have their sports' day. On Wednesday Year 3, Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 will have theirs. Please ensure that your child wears their PE kit on these days. Unfortunately, we will not be able to allow parents in to watch this year. Let's hope that the weather will be kind to us! Year 5 will still have their regular PE lesson on Tuesday afternoon.

End of Year Reports

You will have received your child's end of year report today. If you have any concerns and need to speak to the class teacher, please contact the school to arrange an appointment. If you do not have any concerns and are happy, then there is no need to make an appointment.

Should you have any queries please contact us on: admin@clitherow.brent.sch.uk iheath@clitherow.brent.sch.uk or bnolan@clitherow.brent.sch.uk











Dragons in Year 2

On Monday, Year 2 class had an invasion of dragons! Many wonderful, colourful and fierce looking dragons flew in to the classroom. The creativity and imagination shown in the design of these dragons was most impressive. Thank you to the parents of Year 2 for helping your child create and design such wonderful creatures. Mrs Davies was most impressed and she struggled to find space to display all the dragons in the classroom, as there were just so many. Well done Year 2!

Nuts

We are a nut free school and we have a number of children with severe nut allergies. I want to remind you that nut products of any kind including chocolate bars containing nuts are not to be sent into school. This has been brought to our attention this week as wrappers of bars containing nuts were found in one of the classrooms. This is a serious issue and we expect your full co-operation in this matter.

Thank you for your ongoing support. Have a lovely week-end

Stay safe and God Bless Mrs Heath Headteacher

ATTENDANCE FOR WEEK ENDING:

25 dulle 2021 – Overall total 95.1 /6	
Year 4	96.7
Year 5	96.6
Year 1	95.3
Year 3	95.2
Year 2	95.0
Year 6	92.0

ATTENDANCE FOR WEEK ENDING: 2nd July 2021 – overall total 95.0%

97.2
95.7
95.3
94.8
94.3
92.7













Children who have been awarded certificates w/e 25/06 & 02/07

R Hazel, Luiz, Jenna, Maja, Aidan

1 Khalid, Lena, Amelia, Kendall, Calvin, Ricky

- 2 Cacey, Terry, Robert-Christian, All of Year 2
- 3 Elizabeth, Danielle, Kaitlyn, Aerah, Rhys
- 4 Iyannah, JP, All of Y4, Rebecca
- 5 Lena, Hanna, Michalina, Daniel
- 6 Aleksandra, Nathan A, Emma, Ola







Please see three photos of Year 2 and the dragons they made. Please click on the following link....

https://www.clitherow.brent.sch.uk/parents-info/galleries to see all the pictures of the children who made such wonderful dragons.

Well done children they are amazing.